Minutes
Region IV Meeting – February 15, 2012

Attendance

The Very Rev Oran Warder, Rector, St. Paul Church (Dean)

The Rev Robert Malm, Rector, Grace Church

The Rev. Heather VanDeventer, Assoc. Rector, Christ Church

The Rev. Martha Wallace, Interim Rector, Emmanuel Church
Cleve Corlett, Grace Church (President)

Beth Wiggers, Resurrection Church (Vice-President)

Barbie Frank, Emmanuel Church (Treasurer)

June Huber, Grace Church

Karen Grane, St. Paul Church

Martha Crawley, Church of St. Clement

Joseph E. Royster, Meade Memorial Church
Jane Rosman, Grace Church

Jane Gilchrist, Christ Church

Stefanie Reponen, Immanuel Church-on-the-Hill

Cindi Bartol, Christ Church

Geoffrey Giovanetti, Christ Church

An opening prayer was led by Father Malm.

June Huber took notes for the minutes.

Presentation and Discussion
Dr. Lowrey Michael Gilmore (Director, Dept. of Community and Human Services) and Dennis McKinney (Director, Center for Economic Support) from Alexandria Government, were present as guests to discuss ways that Region IV might offer assistance.

· 45 percent of their customers have an income under $5,000/year.

· The goal is for their customers to become self-sufficient.

· There are three centers: adult services, family services and economic support

· The Center for Economic Support focuses on the “underserved, underfed and unsheltered.” They provide oversight and technical support to shelters that are contracted out. They provide emergency services (gas, electric, etc.), rent relief, temporary storage in cases of eviction, and a one-stop career center. Funding is provided by the Federal government, the state and the city.

· The city doesn’t provide food directly; it refers to food banks. One of the goals is to have a central food distribution site. The location would be a challenge.

· The churches are not currently a part of the Alexandria Coalition of Human Services Organizations.

· The greatest needs are employment and affordable housing. Approximately 5,000 adults are unemployed and 20,000 families under-employed (almost 25 percent of the population). Between 50 and 60 percent of their programs are geared towards employment. Affordable housing is a major issue. The city’s programs to promote “affordable housing” are mostly focused on teachers, firefighters, etc., and not those who have minimal income.

· There are 10 group homes for the mentally handicapped.

· The Arlandria Health Clinic was in Presidential Greens, then in a second site at Glebe and Commonwealth. Because of a mold problem, they are now very squeezed and need more space.

· Funding for Community Lodgings is being cut.

· The Rev. Martha Wallace talked about models for churches being involves in affordable housing and employment in the Diocese of Michigan where some churches formed separate 501(c)3 organizations to build or refurbish affordable single family homes and multi unit homes that have added hundreds of units of affordable housing to communities in Michigan over the last thirty years. Also the Economic Justice Fund in Michigan working with Michigan Housing Trust that provides individuals low-interest loans for small business development in underserved neighborhoods. The money is made available by church members who ‘invest’ in the fund for a very small return to make money available for that purpose.

· Fr. Malm said that Alexandria does not currently have a well-functioning ecumenical group.

· The attendees and guests agreed that a further work session to discuss opportunities would be helpful. This is an opportunity for local mission and outreach.

Old Business

· The minutes of the November 16, 2011 meeting were approved.

· The Treasurer’s Report dated February 15, 2012 was approved.

New Business

· Karen Grane volunteered to take minutes at the April 18, 2012 meeting.

· The Region IV youth delegate, Lauren Gustafson, will participate in the election of the new Suffragan Bishop in April. Region IV will elect a new youth delegate in September 2012.

· Canons require that each Region submit an annual budget to the Executive Board. Region IV has not done this for several years. The Council approved a proposed 2012 budget that Cleve Corlett will submit to the Executive Board at the April 19, 2012 meeting.
· It was decided that further discussion of Region IV outreach grants will take place at the April meeting. The goal is to fund at least one thing that will have a major impact.

Cleve Corlett asked parish delegates to send parish updates to June Huber via email (they are attached). Appropriate items will be added to the Region IV website.

A closing prayer was led by the Rev. Heather VanDeventer.

Attachment

ATTACHMENT

ST. PAUL’S CHURCH

ADULT FORUMS
February 12: The Fifth Annual Martha J Horne lecture presented by the Rt. Rev. Jane Holmes Dixon. The topic was Caught by the Gospel: The Journey from Winnona to Washington.


February 19: What do we look for in a Bishop? A discussion of the election of a bishop suffragan for the Diocese of Virginia

February 26: The Annual Parish Meeting

March 4: Youth Mission Sunday

March 11 - March 25: Lenten Series: Living Faithfully at Work presented by Dean Markham

Youth and Adult Inquirer's classes have begun in anticipation of the Bishop's visit on the Sunday after Easter.
CHURCH OF ST. CLEMENT 

On January 3 St. Clement opened its doors to the overnight Hypothermia Shelter for guests from Carpenter’s Shelter.  Guests come six nights a week from January through March 15, with volunteers from different churches in Alexandria and Seminarians staying with them.  St. Clement parishioners coordinate the program, stay on Friday nights, and also serve each night as openers and set up the snacks.  
From January 26 to 28, Rev. John Hortum, Rev. Cynthia Park, seminarian Leslie Steffensen, and lay delegate Martha Crawley attended the Annual Council of the Diocese of Virginia.  

During the January session, seminarian Shirley Porter did mission work in India and Leslie Steffensen worked at Goodwin House.
The Parish held its annual meeting on January 22, welcoming a new vestry and discussing many issues, including the budget and fundraising. 

IMMANUEL CHURCH-ON-THE-HILL
The Rev. Margaret Ann ("Sam") Faeth, Ph.D. has taken early retirement for health reasons. Her last Sunday was February 5. 
 
The Rev. Cornelia (Cory) Weierbach will serve as interim associate through Easter. We expect to have an interim rector on board after Easter.
 
Immanuel Church-on-the-Hill will be conducting a capital campaign for building improvements jointly with the Chapel for the Ages campaign for the Seminary. Details will be announced Sunday, February 19.

EMMANUEL CHURCH (RUSSELL ROAD)
February 22--Ash Wednesday--In addition to the traditional liturgy with communion and imposition of ashes offered at 7:30 a. m, Noon, and 7:30 p. m , we have a 6:00 p.m.Special service with ashes for families with small children 

Thursday March 1--Online Games to Harry Potter - What Popular Culture Can Teach Us About Faith Formation in Young People.  Guest Speaker, Lisa Kimball, Ph. D. 
 Faculty at VTS. 6:30 p.m.Evening Prayer; 6:45 p.m.-Soup Supper; 7:30 p.m. -Program Please rsvp by February 28 to Kelli at 703-683-0798 so we will have enough food.
There is a vacancy for a pre-school director.

CHRIST CHURCH

Choir:

On February 19, the choir will sing at St. Paul’s Rock Creek Parish as part of their 300th anniversary celebration at 4:30 pm. The music will include the beloved Evening Service in D by Herbert Brewer, as well as anthems appropriate for the Transfiguration.

On February 26, the choir will join with the singers at Church of the Redeemer, in Bethesda. This Evensong will acknowledge the first Sunday of Lent with music largely based on plainsong. This service will begin at 5:00 pm.

Lenten Quiet Day, March 3

O For a Thousand Tongues to Sing: Praying with the Hymns of the Wesleys

Join our former associate rector the Rev. Erika Takacs for a Lenten Quiet Day on Saturday, March 3 from 9:30 am to 2:30 pm in McMurray Commons. 

Working through the hymns and prayers of John and Charles Wesley, we will discuss praying with song and poetry, as well as singing our prayers. There will be time to listen to the music of the Wesleys and to join together in singing their hymns, as we think about what it means to engage in the Christian practice of singing our lives in today’s world. For more information, contact Philip Lyons at philipblyons@aol.com. 

World Mission Sunday

Please join us to celebrate World Mission Sunday, February 19th, at Christ Church. Our own Ann Gillespie, a member of the Diocese of Virginia’s Middle East Ministry team, will be the preacher. Ann Gillespie and Jane Gilchrist, new chair of our Holy Land ministry, will lead the forum, sharing experiences from their pilgrimage to the Holy Land.  Why go on pilgrimage, what made this pilgrimage different, and how their connection to the Holy Land and its people is deeper than ever before are some of the topics Ann and Jane will discuss.

Gift ShopHours: Sunday 8:45 am–1:00 pm Tuesday–Saturday 10:00 am–4:00 pm

Cards, jams and jellies, packaged soup mixes and a wide range of giftware.  Staffed by volunteers with all monies going to outreach and mission endeavors.  Please consider shopping with us.

The Rev. Heather VanDeventer, has moved from interim status to accept the call to be our Associate Rector for Faith Formation and Evangelism. 

Liturgy of Mourning for the Loss of a Loved One

Many of us have lost loved ones who died in faraway places and we were unable to grieve in the context of a worship service. On February 26, we will offer a special service of mourning along with our regular 5:00 pm Holy Eucharist in the church. 

Please join us and, if you wish, bring a picture or memento of your loved one.

Walk the Labyrinth -- February 26–April 7

Unless otherwise noted, the Labyrinth will be in the Auditorium from 5:30 to 7:00 pm. Wednesday, February 22, 5:00 pm, Sunday, February 26, Saturday, March 3 (9:00 am to noon), Sunday, March 4, Sunday, March 11, Sunday, March 18, Sunday, March 25, Friday, April 6 (Good Friday) noon  to 3:00 pm McMurray Commons, Saturday, April 7 (Holy Saturday) 9:00 am to noon

Summer OLR Trip

The next Our Little Roses Mission Trip will be July 21–30. For nearly 20 years, our parish has been making regular trips to this home for girls in San Pedro Sula, Honduras, To learn more contact Michele Smith at msmith@ccalex.org
Vacation Bible School: July 9 – 13 
9:00 am–1:00 pm, with option to stay until 5:00 pm

WHERE: Held in conjunction with Grace Episcopal Church. Site to be announced.

WANTED: youth, 5th through 12th grades, to volunteer as helpers.

GRACE CHURCH

· Grace is searching for a new Assistant Rector. The Rev. Patrick Crerar has accepted a call to St’ Clement’s in San Clemente, CA. The job description is on the Region IV and Grace Church websites. Cleve Corlett is chairing the search committee.

· Grace will host a Lenten Spiritual Retreat on Saturday, March 3rd. It will be led by Father Martin Smith. It begins at 8:30 am and ends at 3:00 pm. Continental breakfast and lunch are included for the $35 registration fee. Interested persons can register through the Region IV and Grace Church websites.

CHURCH OF THE RESURRECTION
Resurrection is well into preparing our profile as the first part of the search process for a new rector. We had a very successful survey and three listening sessions to gain further input from the congregation.

During Lent, we will tie our adult forum and Sunday Evening Lenten dinner and program together this year.  The Adult Forum each Sunday will feature a segment of the video "The Lives of Great Christians", followed by discussion. The Lenten program will follow  a potluck dinner, will feature a feature a different segment, followed by discussion. This series, "The Lives of Great Christians", is taught by Dr. William Cook, Professor of History at State University of New York. In each segment, he covers the life of a great Christian, highlighting people from Paul to Mother Teresa. Some we know well, others we do not. The series is not about theology (what we believe about God), but rather how particular people have lived their Christian lives. In the end, God will not ask us how much knowledge we have but how much we have loved.

PRAYERFUL SILENCE – Saturday, March 10, 17, 24
Martha Swearingen will be the facilitator of "Prayerful Silence" again this year. We will meet in the library at 11:00 AM for about one hour. There will be a brief reading and an introduction to being in silence, and then silence. All are welcome to attend.

We are looking forward to Bishop David Jones joining us for our Easter celebration and for confirmation and baptism.

� Elisabeth (Lisa) Kimball joined the VTS faculty in 2009 as Director of the Center for Ministry of Teaching, and Professor of Christian Formation and Congregational Leadership. Lisa received her Ph.D. in Work, Community, and Family Education from the University of Minnesota in 2007.  Her dissertation, “Being Godparent: A Dialogical Hermeneutic Study of Godparenthood” wove together her interests in human development, experiential learning, faith formation, church history, and popular culture.  She earned a M.Ed. in Youth Development Leadership from the University of Minnesota in 2001, and an A.B. in Human Biology with a concentration in Cross-Cultural Communications from Stanford University in 1980. 








